Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

September 6, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 6th of September, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor
Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Anna Georgiou, Village Counsel
Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant

Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Pledge of Allegiance

Mayor Sullivan swore in Officer Chavez.  

Continuation of a Public Hearing to Hear and Discuss Proposed Amendments to the Village of Briarcliff Manor Comprehensive Plan as set forth in Draft Comprehensive Plan Addendum

Mayor Sullivan explained amending the Comprehensive Plan allowed the ability to discuss zoning amendments but did not change the Village’s Zoning Laws.  
Village Planning Consultant Yackel explained the proposed addendum.  

Mr. Roger Battacharia of 16 Holbrook Road stated the new changes would affect the character of the Village and have an adverse impact on the quality of life.  He urged the Board to reject the amendment.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to close the Public Hearing and keep the record open for written comment until the close of business on September 15, 2017.  

Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
· The Library and Community Center have many programs going on throughout the summer.  Visit the website for information.  

· Community Day will be on September 9th.  
· The Fire Department will be hosting the 111th Westchester County Fireman’s association convention in September.  

· The Recreation Brochure is available on the website.  

· Sign up for the weekly Village Manager’s Report.  

· The Mobile Shredder will be at the Youth Center on October 7th from 10am-1pm.  

Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· A phone scam targeting water customers has been discovered.  Residents should not pay any bill related to water over the phone.  
· The Law Park Parking Lot Project will be done next year.  

· The Holbrook Lift Station project is nearing completion.  

· SCADA work continues.

· The Annual Village Audit is complete.    
· The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, September 19th.  

Public Comments
Mr. William Wetzel of 2 Central Drive stated he came the prior month and urged the Board to modify the Village Code related to noise.  He urged the Board to take action.  
Mr. Bruce Yeager of 450 Central Drive stated he’d spoken before the Board several times and that they were suffering a devaluation of their properties and the noise ordinance needed to be amended.  

Mr. Marty Leitzes of 247 Central Drive stated the construction noise was unbearable and they should be given a tax break.  

Mr. Ryan Kane of 100 Lodge Road stated he was direct neighbors with the site and offered to amend the noise ordinance.  He requested the environmental impacts be monitored daily.  

Mayor Sullivan stated there was a process with amended the Village Code and the Board would work together with the residents and move forward as quickly as possible.  

Mrs. Maureen Yeager of 450 Central Drive stated they’d been suffering for months and the issues should have been addressed much sooner.  

Authorize Village Manager to Execute Agreements

Amendment to an Agreement with New York State Department of Transportation to Adjust the Snow and Ice Agreement for 2016-2017

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute an agreement with the New York State Department of Transportation to amend the Indexed Lump Sum Municipal Snow and Ice Agreement for the period from July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017.
Extension to an Agreement with New York State Department of Transportation to Adjust the Snow and Ice Agreement for 2017-2018

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute an agreement with the New York State Department of Transportation to extend the Indexed Lump Sum Municipal Snow and Ice Agreement for the period from July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 in the amount of $4,270.93.
Budget Transfers

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, with one abstention from Mayor Sullivan, the Board voted to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2017-2018:

GENERAL FUND

From:

A.3120.205

Police Contractual

$58,700

To:

A9785.600

Lease Payments - Principal
$58,700

From:

A.7110.460

Contractual Services

$25,870.44

To:

A9785.600

Lease Payments - Principal
$25,870.44

Adjournment
Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:28pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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